MARIN MUSIC CHEST BOARD MINUTES – Nov. 2, 2018

Meeting called to order at 9:34 a.m.
Present: Rob DeNunzio,  Spencer Michels, Kristin Womack, Phyllis Mart, Joe Angiulo, Elaine Johnson, Nancy Scott, Noralee McKersie, Phil Hicks,  Michael Gerling, Martha Wall, Carolyn Ashby.  
Meeting called to order at 9:34 p.m.
Minutes of Sept. 7, 2018 approved with corrections
Elaine distributed the Transaction Detail Report. She may need to purchase Quiken to be able to make the finance spreadsheets.
There was much discussion about how to increase donations since we have an aging donor base. We need to increase our personal donor lists. Rob said we may need to reestablish a Development Committee.
The Finance Committee met on Oct. 17. Martha said we have to work on consistency on our external scholarships. She had five suggestions.
1. We need to pair the check with the request.
2. We may need to “vet the groups.
3. The dispersal date needs to be consistent and before the end of the fiscal year.
4. Groups have to be accountable and send reports to us. All board members should receive copies.
5. Copies of the “requests” have to be shared with committee members.
There were comments that we have to look at the six different groups again.
The external scholarships are from “left over money” and that amount should be known after the regular scholarships are given.
Phyllis thought we were spending a great deal of time on this issue. Spencer responded that we have a timeline and just needed to follow it.
Rob said that we could afford $10,000 for external scholarships this year and should just split it 4 ways for the groups which applied but received no grant this year. Martha thought all six groups should be considered.
Joe said that since we are short of funds we should not give any this year. A motion was made and passed unanimously not to give external scholarships this year.  Elaine will draft a letter to explain it to groups.
Spencer thought we should have more fundraising to cover external scholarships. Joe disagreed.
Phyllis read the Marin Music Chest mission statement.
Kristin explained the history of giving external scholarship to keep our non-profit status. Others said that the laws have changed and we can have that sort of money in our accounts. 
Joe recommended Phyllis Evans as our new PR person. The group approved hiring her, and Joe will have her contact Rob.

The meeting was adjourned at 11:02 a.m.

Dates of board meetings:  1/11/19,  3/1/19,  5/3/19,  and 11/1/19



